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“Finally, brethren, 

PRAY FOR US, 
that the word of the Lord 
may have free course, and 
be glorified, even as it is 

with you.” 
(2Thessalonians 3:1)

Prayer letter January-February 2015 
Dear supporters, 
First of all, we want to say that the Lord is good.  If there is any discouragement in our lives or 
ministries, we must remember how good He has been with us in the past.  Our God is still in 
Heaven, He gives and takes away, He is Lord of all, and He is in control of every little detail.  
We should remember that everything is for our good because He loves us so much.  He gave us 
His only begotten Son. “He that spared not his own Son…how shall he not with him also freely 
give us all things?” Let us be encouraged! The Lord is on our side. Thank God for His 
goodness! 

 In our Bible Institute (C.E.B.E.) this year, we have another student. His name is 
David. A number of years ago, he was diagnosed with paranoia. He still is on 
medication today but is doing very well. He is attending another church, but he comes 
to ours almost every Sunday evening for our preaching. We can see him growing. 
Please pray for him. He is not attending a very good church in the mornings. 
 Since almost the beginning of the year, we have asked Villanueva´s City Hall to 
allow us to use one of their rooms for Bible classes. Just 
last week, we received a positive answer. In fact, 
yesterday was our first meeting, and we had 9 people, 
three of which were unbelievers. We are so excited! We 
praise the Lord for opening such a door! Please pray 
for this new ministry on Thursdays, 8:00-9:00 PM. 
May the Lord soon place a new church in this little 
town of about 7,000 people. 
 Here are some facts about Villanueva. In the year 2000, when we arrived here, 
there were 1,300 inhabitants. In 2002, the population increased to 3,040. In the year 
2008, 6,000 people lived here. Currently, there are about 7,000 + souls to save. 
 Pray also for our need. We need more souls saved. There are three more 
people attending our church fairly faithfully. Michael, a young, black man, and two 
more ladies, Ofelia and Felisa, are coming from different charismatic backgrounds. 
 We are working with those few members who try to say that just attending a 
Sunday morning service is sufficient. I realize that this is becoming a new style today 
in Christianity. However, we still believe that it is not the “morning” of the Lord; it is 
the “day” of the Lord! At least that is what my Bible says! 
 Pray for my wife as she is waiting for surgery. She has two problems: gall 
stones and a hernia. She is on the waiting list to have those surgeries. It may take 
several months before she is called. Meanwhile, she is experiencing pain. Some days 
she feels better than other days. Even so, she is a strong woman and goes forward with 
her duties. She has always been a faithful Christian and helpmate in our marriage and 
ministries. I thank God for her! 
 Samuel and I are doing well by the grace of God. Samuel is with us from Friday 
before lunch through Monday before lunch. He is our joy every week. 
 I want to take the opportunity again to say thank you so much for your 
faithfulness through praying and giving your support to this family. Often we give 
thanks to our Lord for using you to supply our needs and more. Thank you! 
               Receive our love and gratitude in the wonderful name of our Lord Jesus,  
               Bro. and Sis. Sanchez and Samuel, your Missionaries in Spain

mailto:wwntbm@shelby.net
mailto:wwntbm@shelby.net

